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WELCOME

Wilma welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were noted.  

As she required to leave the meeting early, Wilma took the opportunity to thank Sheena for her commitment and enthusiasm for education and her work with parents.  She has made a major contribution to Education Services and has had a lead role in developing parental involvement in Inverclyde Council, which has resulted in Inverclyde Council being as successful as they are in involving parents. Wilma wished Sheena well for a long and happy retirement.

Robin Thomson thanked Sheena, on behalf of Parent Councils, for her support and guidance over the past 9 years.
 

DEVELOPING INVERCLYDE’S YOUNG WORKFORCE (DIYW)

Robert Lamb, Development Officer outlined the aims and objectives of DIYW and that it aims to reduce youth unemployment by 40% by the year 2021.  This is a Scottish Government directive which targets all young people aged 3 – 18. Business engagement/partnerships is key to the development of DYW and Robert advised that Bob Davidson, former Chief Executive of Renfrewshire Chamber of Commerce has been appointed Director of the DYW Regional Group covering Inverclyde, Renfrewshire, East Renfrewshire and West Dunbartonshire Councils. Robert explained that schools are expected to develop 3 year tailored business partnerships proposing that the group could play a vital role in developing these partnerships not only as “parents” but in many cases as employers/employees. Parents are largely an untapped resource in relationship to employability and skills support for schools.  

In the Senior Phase, it is now possible for all young people from school from S4 onwards to take advantage of a more flexible curriculum, particularly in S5/6. Where possible the senior phase curriculum should be tailored to meet the needs of individual learners and may include attending college, extended work placements or volunteering as well as a timetabled school subject’s offer. In the years to come we should be offering all young people a timetable that is tailored to their needs and supports their career aspirations/positive transitions, potentially learning at  a number of different locations/environments.

Robert distributed ‘Career Education – Journeys’ which shows the journey which young people make 3 – 18 and the potential to equip them for their future. This is not a new approach for early years or primary who have been delivering a skills agenda and promoting employability skills for many years. It is in fact that main focus of BtC4.
 (copy attached).


Discussion took place on the various ways that work experience can be undertaken and the flexibility which schools now try to incorporate to allow young people to develop their potential.  

Foundation Apprenticeships are a new initiative whereby, in certain careers, such as Civil Engineering, where there are shortages, young people will start apprentice style vocational learning whilst still at school.  This allows young people to undertake a course, gaining industry standard qualifications whilst getting relevant work experience and completing their qualifications at school.  

Sheena indicated that Parent Council members should enquire at their next meeting what their particular schools is dong to promote and raise awareness with young people in their own school.

Wilma also felt it may be valuable for schools to bring young people back, who have now left, to share their journey on how they got to where they are in their respective career path.
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	UPDATE ON EDUCATION & LIFELONG LEARNING COMMITTEE

The next Committee meeting will take place on Tuesday 8 March 2016.  Robin reminded the meeting that Committee papers were available on the Council’s website.  The main items for discussion/note are:

· The Capital Programme: the refurbishments of Kilmacolm Primary and St Patrick’s Primary were progressing well and the official opening of the refurbished St John’s Primary/new nursery class would take place on 9 March

· School Leaver Destination Results: the percentage of young people entering a positive destination had gone up again in Inverclyde.  A small increase from 94% to 94.3% was noted and also that Inverclyde was above the national average of 92.9%

· Credit Unions for all S1 Pupils:  ‘Tail o the Bank’ Credit Union was keen to work with Inverclyde young people on managing bank accounts and their own money.  
As a result, an agreement had been reached that an account would be opened for every S1 pupil in August 2016. The account would be credited with £10. Where pupils already had accounts, these accounts would be credited with £10. In August 2017, every new pupil into S1 will have an account opened and the expectation is that every S1 and S2 pupil would therefore have an account. Assuming the pilot initiative is successful, in August 2018 all pupils in S1-3 would have an account and therefore by 2021 every secondary pupil in Inverclyde would have had the opportunity to open a Credit Union Account.  

At the meeting on 19 January the Committee discussed ‘The Increase in Entitlement of Early Learning and Childcare’. The Scottish Government has announced plans to increase the hours of early learning and childcare from 600 to 1140 hours per year by 2020, which will mean a significant increase in the number of nursery places for 3 and 4 year olds and a small increase in the number of places for 2 year olds.  Robin will keep the meeting updated on how this statutory requirement will be implemented.
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	UPDATE ON NATIONAL PARENT FORUM OF SCOTLAND

Roslynn indicated that she would be giving up her role as the Inverclyde representative on NPFS as her daughter had now left school.  Sheena will contact Parent Council Chairpersons to see if anyone wished to take up this very worthwhile position.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Roslynn distributed the latest NPFS newsletter updating the meeting on the work of NPFS.

Roslynn had contacted Iain Ellis, Chair of the National Parent Forum of Scotland to ask him if he knew what other local authorities were doing in terms of addressing staffing shortages in certain subjects.  She distributed the feedback received.  She indicated that, if any Parent Council wished her to take this any further, to let her know.


ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· Budget Update:  Ruth reported that Inverclyde Council had just been about to finalise their budget when they were informed at Christmas that another £5m would require to be saved from the Council’s budget.  This delayed the setting of the budget.  She will keep the Parent Councils updated on developments

· Sheena Beaton:  Ruth took the opportunity to thank Sheena for all her hard work.  She had been a great advocate for Parental Involvement and was passionate about involving parents in the life of the school.  Ruth indicated that Sheena’s post would be filled but in the interim, after 31 March, Parent Councils should contact Rhona or herself

DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

The date of the last Parent Council Representative’s meeting for this session will take place as follows:

· Wednesday 25 May 2016 – St John’s Primary School (tour of refurbished school at 6.30 pm and meeting commencing at 7.00 pm)











PARENT COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES MEETING
Tuesday 1 March 2016
St Joseph’s Primary School






ATTENDING:

	Frank Smith
	Aileymill Primary School

	Paul Smith
	Ardgowan Primary School

	Wilma Bain
	Corporate Director, Education, Communities & Organisational Development

	Morag McCracken
	Craigmarloch School

	Sheena Beaton
	Education Services

	Ruth Binks
	Education Services

	Rhona Turner
	Education Services

	Fiona Lawrie
	Gourock Primary School

	Robin Thomson
	Inverclyde Academy/Parent Representative on Education & Lifelong Learning Committee

	Paul Malloy
	Notre Dame High School

	Roslynn Oliver
	Parent Representative, National Parent Forum of Scotland

	Eugene Lafferty
	St Columba’s High School

	Cate McGeachy
	St Francis’ Primary School

	Claire Hunter
	St Joseph’s Primary School



APOLOGIES:

	Jan Donnachie
	All Saints Primary School

	Ben Doran
	Inverkip Primary School

	Fiona MacEachran
	Kilmacolm Primary School

	Mhairi Gilchrist 
	Moorfoot Primary School

	Gayle McSheffery
	Moorfoot Primary School

	Glen Miller
	Port Glasgow High School

	Hugh Scott
	St John’s Primary School

	Louise Stevens
	St Ninian’s Primary School

	Andrew Burns
	St Patrick’s Primary School

	Tommy McDade
	St Stephen’s High School
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